
Ninilchik Senior Center 
PO Box 39422. 66265 Aspen Ave. Ninilchik, AK. 99639 Phone: 567-3988 

 

Note From the President of the Board: 

Welcome to FALL everyone.  At least fall in Alaska.  By the calendar we officially hit fall 
somewhere around September 20-22.  All I know is the days are getting shorter fast. 
 

What’s happening in September around the Senior Center, you ask?  Well, I know that we 
are closed for Labor Day, September 2.  There is also a computer class starting up the first 
week of the month.  It’s one day a week starting on Wednesday, September 4 and running 
through the end of the year.  It is put on and run by the Kenai Peninsula College, Kache-
mak Bay Campus and is free to anyone wishing to take it!  The class time is 9:30-11:30 am 
each Wednesday.  Call the office to sign up and with any questions you may have. We con-
tinue to have BINGO on Wednesday afternoons and then games on Thursdays.  The quilt-
ers are busy on Mondays and then the knitters come in on Friday. 
 

By September we are saying goodbye to many of our snowbirds who decide to head south 
this time of year.  We wish you safe travels and a safe, healthy and fun winter and we hope 
you return in the spring.  The Senior Center is better when you are here. 
 

We are hosting the Community Assistance Program (CAP) / capital improvement projects 
(CIP) grant meeting again this year.  This is a program in which state funding is available 
through the borough to unincorporated areas throughout the borough.  If you are a non-
profit in the Ninilchik area and wish to participate in either grant program, come to the Sen-
ior Center on September 27, at 1:00 pm, for discussion on these grant opportunities. The 
public is welcome and encouraged to come and participate in the discussions as well. 
 

Now for a quick look backward.  We had our annual fundraiser on August 23 this year.  A 
prime rib dinner and a dessert auction as well as a silent auction.  The food and fun was 
enjoyed by all that came.  We had a full house and the auctioneer was busy and kept us on 
our toes.  I think if you wiggled your ears or wrinkled your nose that was considered a 
bid.  Fun was had by all.  I believe we raised about $15,000, before expenses.  Thank you 
to all who came, and to all the folks that donated items for the auction.   
 

All for now, see you next month. 
        ~ Dick Hawkins, President 

 
 
 

Coming Up: 

~Center Closed for Labor Day 9/2 
 

~Grandparents Day 9/8 
 

~Patriot Day 9/11 
 

~Board Meeting 9/19 
 

~C.A.P. Grant Meeting 9/27 at 1pm 



 

 

A Note from the Executive Director: 

  

 

 

September!  Summer is almost officially over.  Seems to fly by quicker and quicker every year!  Garden-

ing for the summer is also coming to an end.  Thanks to the staff for planting and maintaining the won-

derful vegetables grown in the greenhouse and garden this year.  We enjoyed many “garden fresh” vege-

tables on our salad bar – what a wonderful thing that is!!  There are still a few cabbages growing in the 

garden as well as potatoes and tomatoes in the greenhouse, so it’s not quite done yet!  Maybe we’ll get 

lucky and have a nice fall with lots of sunshine?  The forecast isn’t looking promising but we can always 

hope!   

Thank you to all who attended our annual fundraiser on August 23.  It was a wonderful evening filled 

with fun, laughter and lots of great food!  Thanks to the kitchen staff for making the wonderful meal and 

the many, many volunteers who helped make the evening a success!  As has been said many times in 

many situations, “It takes a village”.  This holds true for us too when it comes to fundraising events such 

as this one.  Many people were involved in going out to businesses soliciting donations not to mention 

the setup, tear down, table setting, auctioneering, organizing, decorating, tabulating, ticket selling and 

all the rest of the details that can’t be overlooked.  We had a great group of people “behind the scenes” 

again this year and for this we are grateful.  Plans are already in the works for next year’s fundraiser so 

let me know if you’re willing to help and we’ll get your name on the list!   

Several people have asked where the monies raised from the fundraiser dinner go?  The easy answer is: 

senior center operations.  But what does that mean?  The funds raised help support the overall opera-

tional costs for the center including utilities, insurance, telephone services, repairs and maintenance, 

snow removal, that sort of thing.  As costs continue to go up in all of these areas, the need for additional 

monies increases for everyone, including the senior center.  Your support of the center helps keep the 

center running and ready to serve our area seniors.  We sincerely appreciate the support we receive 

from all of you!   

Have a wonderful fall everyone!  For all those folks taking off for warmer winter climates, we’ll miss 
you!  Safe travels and we look forward to seeing you back in the spring.   

 

        ~ Julie Otto  

     

 

 



 

Congratulations  

To The Winner of the  

John Deere Lawn Tractor w/Snow Blower Attachment 

Raffle!!! 

Charlene Petty 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Mowing and Snow Blowing! 







Ninilchik Senior Center (NSC) Progressive Split the Pot 

Raffle 

Cost:  $1 per ticket.  Members may purchase as many tickets as desired each week.  Tick-

ets purchased are valid only for that week’s drawing. Tickets must be purchased each 

week until 11am Friday if the member wishes to participate in that 

week’s drawing.  

Drawing Time:  Every Friday at 12:00 pm  

Location:   Ninilchik Senior Center  66265 Aspen Ave  Ninilchik, AK  

Progressive Split the Pot Raffle Rules:  

One winner every week.  

Winner does not need to be present to win. 

Open to NSC members only.  Membership must be current.  

The Current Raffle will last up to 16 weeks or until someone draws the Eagle. Future 

raffle duration may change without notice but will be announced at the beginning 

of each new raffle. 

16 cards  

(1) Eagle: grand prize winner: 50% of the pot 

(1) Owl: 10% of the pot 

(14)Ptarmigan: $5 

Congratulations to all the prior weeks winners 





1. Bethel 

2. Five: Egan, Hickel, Miller, 

Hammond, Sheffield 

3. True 

4. Continental 

5. Kotzebue and Barrow 

6. Golden North Hotel 

7. Long lines 

8. Polar Bear 

9. Lynn Canal 

10.Lowbush cranberry 

11. The Bloody Ear Pull Con-

test 

12. 79 

 

1985 Teddy's Toys & Co., All Rights Reserved. 

All Questions and answers are from 1985 Teddy's Toys & Co., All Rights Reserved. 

1. Name the largest city on the Kuskokwim River. 

2. How many governors are in the history of the state as of 1985? 

3. True / False  Eagles are believed to be monogamous and mate for life. 

4.  The interior is generally classified in what climatic zone? (maritime, conti-

nental, transition or arctic) 

5. Name one of the two largest cities above the Arctic Circle. 

6. Name the hotel in Skagway known for its dome and historic rooms named af-

ter pioneers. 

7. What do commercial halibut fishermen use for gear? 

8. Nothing on the Arctic ice is as black as what bear’s nose? 

9. What fjord travels 60 miles north of Juneau and dead ends at Skagway? 

10.What is the most abundant wild berry in Alaska? 

11. What game was dropped from the World Eskimo-Indian Olympics? 

12.How many hot springs in Alaska? (36, 79, 12) 



N.S.C. Seniors you did it again!  Seniors for our Students School Supplies drive was successful.  14 boxes of 

supplies were delivered to very happy Wolverine Students.  Here’s the break down 

1 Backpack    2 Composition Books   62 Notebooks 

4,000 pieces of paper  2 pkgs. Construction Paper   3 Steno Notebooks    

6 Yellow Notebook Pads  4 Poly Pencil Pouches   4 Poly Pocket Folders 

3 Boxes Crayola Markers  250 Black Bic Pens    200 Blue Bic Pens 

72 Colored Highlighters  15 Pairs of Scissors    12 Pencil Boxes 

2,304 Crayons   526 #2 Pencils    300 Colored Pencils 

34 Glue Bottles   3 Post It Note Pkgs    15 Pencil Sharpeners 

550 Pencil Cap Erasers  70 Pink Erasers    20 Rulers 12” 

34 Glue Sticks 

WAY TO GO NINILCHIK SENIOR CENTER SENIORS! 

So, what is this STIR THE POT you’ve been hearing about?!  We are accepting all your loose 

change from the couch, trucks, cars, etc. from the summer and dumping into the POT.  We 

accept green too, it’s the cabbage for the soup!  This event is going towards the Kitchen Re-

model, hence Stir the Pot.  September 6, 10, 20, 27 I will be roaming the dining room 

decked out for change collection.   

As a personal note to all who helped make this summer a huge success and fun place to be 

here at NSC.   

Our Fundraiser was a blast and a huge success!  Thank you from the bottom of my heart! 

 

As Always Swing for The Fence! 

 

Cheryl 





Thank you to all who donate to the Ninilchik Senior Center! 

Join NSC’s Legacy Club! 

Leave a Legacy and make a donation (monthly or not) of any 

amount to the NSC Endowment Fund or NSC Operations and 

once your donations reach $500, your name will be added to 

our donor tree.  Endowment Fund Donations provide 

long-term investment income for the Senior Center. 

Donor Tree Wall Levels of Giving: 

• Tree Leaf:     $500. to $999.  

• Ptarmigan:   $1,000. to $4,999. 

• Crane:         $5,000. to $9,999. 

• Owl:           $10,000. to $24,999. 

• Eagle:          $25,000 + 



  Judy Clemenson 9/5 

Nancy Walsh 9/7 

David Clemenson9/13 

Vince Gibby 9/13 

Richard Thayer9/13 

Kaye Waldsmith 9/13 

Amy Lambert 9/18 

Kathy Bundy 9/18 

Terry Hepner 9/18 

Dan Skipwith 9/23 

Tammy Jackson 9/23 

Ray Clouatre 9/24 

Cheryl Matson 9/25 

Flip Grabner 9/26 

Terry Scovell 9/26 

Lonnie Lambert 9/27 

Angie Hickel 9/27 

Charlene Petty 9/27 

Allan Townsend 9/30 

Bev Hylen 9/30 

Jane Grady 9/30 

Thank You 
 

Jim Beall for helping to in-
stall the lighting fixture 

 

Everyone who helped with 
the Fundraiser 

 

Everyone who helped with 
the Gazebo this year 

 

Dave Nordgren for the trash 
removal 

 

Steve Vanek for selling the 
split the pot raffle tickets 

 

Don’t forget to log all of your 
time in the volunteer book  

 

Thank you to all of our  
members and volunteers 

  

$5 A Month Club 
Thank you to the following who  contributed to 

the club:  

David & Judy Clemenson    Bruce Randall 

Delmer McCune          Debbie MacLean 

Nora & Howard Appel          Cathy Perry  
Char & Byron Moore             Josie Savoy 
John & Janice Nofziger         Ron Jorgensen 
  
We have a fund to provide items that are not in 

the budget.  
If you would like to join the club, just bring or 

send a donation of $5 any time you can. 
 

THANK YOU!!! 



Board of Directors 
President:     Dick Hawkins 
V. President:    Steve Vanek 

Secretary:    Kaye Waldsmith 
Treasurer:    Vi Nordgren 

Trustee:   Cheryl Doyle  
Trustee:      Lynn Harding         
Trustee:    John McCombs  

 

Endowment  

Trustees 
Chair:  Kaye Waldsmith 
Vice Chair:  Steve Vanek 

Treasurer:  John Nofziger 
Trustee:  David Clemenson 

Secretary : Vi Nordgren  

Staff 
Executive Director:  Julie Otto 

Adm. Assist/Bookkeeper:  
Tandy Wallace  

Assistant:  Niki Keenan 
Cook: Casey Campbell 

Cook/Maintenance: Rick Ferguson 
Trans. Driver: Mark Brees  

NSC Homemaker:  

Events and Activities 

Our Mission  
We are dedicated to making life easier, more interesting, and providing assistance to others in need 

among our  members, as well as the surrounding community, in ways which lift the spirit and give a 

feeling of love to each other. We are dedicated to assisting one another through cooperation, respect, 

and strength of spirit, so that everyone feels welcome and their contributions valued. 

Weekly 
Mondays:  

Quilting/Sewing 1-4 pm 

 

Tuesdays:  

  

                   

Wednesdays:  

Bingo (after lunch 1:15 pm) 

 

Thursdays: Game Day 1-4 pm 

                    

Fridays:  

Knitting 1:30 –4:oo 

Billiards 1-4 pm 

                

 

 

Join us for lunch!   
Lunch is served at 12:00 pm Mon-Fri. 

Suggested donation:  

$8 or members, $12 for non-members 

Lunch includes: soup,  

salad, entrée and dessert 

About The Ninilchik  Senior Center 

 



 
Alaska Food Coalition 

American Legion Auxiliary #18 

Dolifka & Associates, PC 

Enstar 

Fred Meyer/Kroger 

HEA 

Hilcorp 

Kenai Peninsula Borough  

Kenai Peninsula Family Caregivers 

Support Program 

Meals on Wheels America  

Ninilchik Family Dentistry 

Ninilchik Native Association, Inc. 

Private Donations 

Sons of the American Legion 18 

South Peninsula Hospital 

State of Alaska/NTS Grant 

The Alaska Community Foundation 

The Senior Center is partially 

funded by these Corporate 

Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

So far this year (2023),  the center received $238.31 from 

Fred Meyer through their community rewards program.  

Thank you to those who participate and make this possible. 

If you shop at Fred Meyer, please consider linking your Re-

wards Card to donate to the center. Fred Meyer will donate 

money to the center whenever you make purchases; this will 

not affect the personal rewards associated with your ac-

count. Sign up online at: https://www.fredmeyer.com/

topic/community-rewards-4  

The center’s Organization Identification Number is GP013 .  

Thank you!!! 

https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-4
https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-4


Answers to the puzzles on pages 7 & 10 




